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Preliminary Formal Business 
 

 
 
53 MINUTES 

  
Approved 
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figure also encompassed pay rises and the cost of the annual 
promotions round.  

 
Discussion 
 
56.7 Finance Committee discussed the 40 day annual allowance for 

academic staff to undertake consultancy work, and the 
arrangements for handling income from such activity. It was 
confirmed that arrangements of the kind in place at UCL were 
common across the sector. UCL academic staff were 
encouraged to undertake such work through UCL Consultants, 
who in turn provided a range of support services. In response 
to the discussion the Provost proposed that further information 
on UCL’s arrangements in this respect be submitted to a future 
meeting of Finance Committee. 

 
56.8 The Provost noted significant downside risks relating to HEFCE 

funding. The fall in UCL’s teaching grant had been offset by 
tuition fees and there had been a strong performance in 
research funding; nevertheless, the national budget for higher 
education would have to accommodate any increase in student 
numbers, which in turn would oblige HEFCE to redirect the 
necessary funding from other parts of the HE budget in order to 
underwrite the loan book. Another comprehensive spending 
review was expected prior to the next General Election and 
universities could not expect to be immune from further 
spending cuts. 

 
56.9 The impact on UCL of the Government’s decision to waive the 

student numbers quota in respect of applicants with A-level 
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inflationary increase, noting that this was to some extent a 
response to a perceived historical undercharging at UCL when 
benchmarked against the sector. 

 
61.3 To aid future decision making, it was agreed that future 

submissions to Finance Committee should include a 
description of process undertaken and the over-arching 
rationale for fee levels. 

 
RECOMMENDED (to Council) 
 
61.4 
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64 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
64A John Dodgson House 
 

Reported 
 

64A.1 At its meeting on 23 November 2011 Finance Committee 
approved expenditure of an estimated £7.7m on the 
refurbishment of John Dodgson House [Council Minute 18, 2011-
12]
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